A note from the President
Dear Friends of Midland,

Can you believe that it has been fifteen years since my son and I went into the woods of the Midland Cemetery and came out with a wealth of history? That adventure became a labor of love, which has been an awesome journey for me. I wish I had the time and space to tell you all about it, but you will have to check it out on the Afrolumens website. 

This year we have another milestone to celebrate. We were blessed with a flagpole and lighting to illuminate the flag. The Harrisburg East Rotary Club and the Borough of Steelton donated them. Senator Piccola and Rep. Ron Buxton donated our new flag. I can’t emphasize enough how we have come a long way to celebrate the lives of those who are buried in these grounds. Can you imagine that at one time some of the residents could not be recognized as citizens of the United States, and now they have a United States flag waving over them. Yes, they too have come a long way. God has taken care of them. We salute everyone in these grounds because now everyone can proclaim that they are American citizens. What I have to say to them is that they have come out of the woods and ruins with me and the Friends of Midland and they are truly being given the honor that was so long in the making. 

The Friends of Midland organization has come a long way and I have grown with the help of wonderful, beautiful, energetic board members past and present, and I thank God that He has put so many great people in my life.  We can look back with pride and see the accomplishments: the monument, the resurrected headstones, the new directional signs pointing the way, the hundreds of missing trees and brush, and the ability to stroll about without worry of something sticking to your clothing. 
The Friends of Midland has survived with your support, care and love. Love for the history of family, community and American history has made this happen. Continue to pray for us as we continue to restore, preserve, and use your place as a tool to educate from the reclaimed grounds of Midland Cemetery.

Blessings

Barbara Barksdale

President, May 28, 2005

The images on our cover represent the conflict that took place in Korea from June 25, 1950 until July 27, 1953.  Clearly visible on the map of Korea is the infamous 38th parallel, which divided north from south.  
At top left is the Republic of Korea War Service Medal.  Initially proposed in 1951 by the Republic of Korea to honor all United Nations military personnel who fought the Communists, it was not approved by the U.S. Department of Defense until 1999.
At bottom right is a detail from the Korean War Memorial in Washington D C, depicting an African American soldier.
